

Quincy Community Schools ♦ 1 Educational Parkway ♦ Quincy, MI 49082 ♦ Phone: (517) 639-7141 ♦ Fax: (517) 639-4273 www.quincyschools.org

Subject: Water Testing Update (3/11/2024)

Dear Parents, Students, and Staff,

I am writing to share some positive news regarding the recent water testing conducted at our school. The results have been analyzed and I am pleased to inform you that our water supply showed no issues and is safe for consumption.

Quincy Community Schools, in conjunction with the Village of Quincy, utilized a third party called Trace Analytical Laboratories to conduct water testing at our middle and high school. The bulk of the water testing report was received by the district on Thursday, February 29, 2024 and posted to our school website. The last strand of the testing results, which took longer to test, was received by the school district last Friday, March 8, 2024, and posted to our website. Trace Analytical Laboratories testing indicated there were no issues with the water supply.

For an added measure, the Village of Quincy, in conjunction with Quincy Schools, forwarded the results of the water tests to the Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy or EGLE. EGLE reviewed the test results from February 29, 2024 and did not find anything of concern. EGLE also reviewed the testing results from March 8, 2024 and did not find any issues that would question the validity of the results and indicated the results all looked good.

In light of the news above, the district will be returning to its normal water supply Tuesday morning and will discontinue the supply of bottled water. Water fountains with bottle fillers will all be available for use.

We understand the importance of open communication, and we want to assure you that we will continue to prioritize transparency when it comes to matters concerning the health and safety of our school community. If you have any concerns or questions about the water testing process or results, please do not hesitate to reach out to Superintendent Marc Kramer at 517-639-7141 or <a href="mailto:kramerm@quincyschools.org">kramerm@quincyschools.org</a>.

Thank you for your ongoing support.

Sincerely, Marc Kramer Quincy Community Schools Superintendent